Lancer Youth Hockey

Meeting Minutes of June 12, 2008

Officers Elected:

Cyndi Taylor – President

Bill Schmitz – Vice President

Joe Thesing – Treasurer

Christine Dodds – Secretary

JP Piche and Rusty Bantle were both nominated for VP and neither accepted.

CTO:
6:15 pm at The Commodore, La Crescent, MN

Board Members Present:  Cyndi Taylor, Rusty Bantle, JP Piche, Joe Thesing, Bill Schmitz, Shauna Salow, Christine Dodds

Guests: Steve

Gambling Coordinator: No Report

Agenda Approved.
Secretary’s Report Approved.

Arena Manager’s Report:   Can Trailer, Equipment Trailer and Gates (end of bleachers) now have dual locks.  Rusty will make keys for distribution.  The ice is ready to go in on Friday, June 13th.  Volunteer’s hours should be kept track of and book should be updated on the day hours were worked.  Help is still needed for Saturday, June 14th at 9 a.m. and also for flooding in the evenings (approx. 4 to 5 individuals) Monday thru Friday at 5:30 p.m.  Karen should schedule volunteer help and Steve will make a schedule.  

Treasurer Report:  A $10,000 donation still needs to be made to the City, a decision will be made in July when this donation will be made.  Concessions should also be discussed at the July meeting regarding the possibility of using some of the profits for City donation.

Ace/Coaches Coordinator:  No Report.
Publicity Coordinator: No Report

Webmaster:  No Report.  It has been agreed to move Website to Puck Systems, JP will handle start up and the site.  Cyndi has advised Zach of this change.

Referee Coordinator:  No Report.

Concessions Coordinator:  No Report

Skate Coordinator:  No Report

Tournament Director:  Board approved there will be two away tournaments for each level.  Termites will handle their own as in the past.  The Board was asked to approve a 2nd Bantam tournament; this request was denied.
WMHL League Representative:  No Report.

MN Hockey Representative:  No Report.

Scheduler:  Practice Schedule for 2008/2009 Approved.  

Membership Coordinator:  No Report.

Player Selection Coordinator:  No Report.

Fundraising Coordinator:  Calendars will continue.  In addition a Skate-a-thon will replace year end parties and is tentative for the 1st Sunday in March for approx. 3 hours; will be discussed later in further detail.

Volunteer Coordinator:  It has been approved that Gambling and Bingo hours may apply to volunteer hours.
Intramural Coordinator:  No Report.

Equipment Coordinator:  Equipment will be available to rent for Park & Rec program this summer and the season to Termites and Mites.  A $25 Rental fee will be charged in addition to the $150 Deposit.  
Applefest Float Coordinator:  This is a new open position and all volunteer hours will be satisfied.

Miscellaneous:   Registration is set for Saturday September, 6th at the Community Building from 9 to 1.  Coordinator Booth will be needed to direct parents to 5 differ booths.  Second Registration Date will be advertised after the 1st.  Possible date: Monday, September 29th.  There will be no late registration fees.

Sponsorship – New program approved.  Bill will handle and advise.

Skate Sharpening – Approval has been given to Rusty to purchase sharpening supplies (approx. $200).  A group of individuals will be trained to sharpen skates for LYHA for a $4 fee.  Steve will also be charging $4 for any skates that he sharpens for the City.

The Board has approved the mailing of the 08/09 Information Sheet to be sent to each Player.  

Next Meeting will take place at 6 p.m.on Sunday, July 20th at the Boys and Girls Club.

